
 

 

Butler Township Planning Commission 
June 7, 2021 

Minutes 
 
 
This meeting was held in the Firehall and began as a joint session with Arendtsville Borough and 
Butler Townships regarding zoning.  Rob Thaler was in attendance.  Danielle Helwig took the 
minutes for this part of the meeting. 
 
 
Members present:  Rick Funt, John Adamik, Gail Sweezey, Danielle Helwig, and Jon Holmes 
 
One visitor 
 
Funt called the meeting to order at 8:11. 
 
New Business 
 
Appleview Estates Phase II—Bob Sharrah is currently revising the plan to comply with the 
ordinance. 
 
Schneider SWM and Reverse Subdivision Plan—Adamik moved that we recommend to the 
supervisors to approve the plan once documentation is received.  Funt seconded the motion 
and all were in favor with a 3-0 vote. 
 
Hollabaughs plans to black top the parking lot based upon a 2010 plan.  Jon Holmes reviewed 
the plan and believes it is still in compliance. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:30. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 

Gail Sweezey, Secretary 


